**BOARD OF HEALTH** 

Gerald Picardi, Chairman Robert Ogilvie, Clerk Ralph Jensen, Board Member

HEALTH AGENT Kathleen Waldron

# Town of Avon

Massachusetts



65 East Main Street Avon, MA 02322 Phone: 508.588.0414 Fax: 508.559.0209

OWN OF AVOR-ma.gov

TOWN CLERK

POSTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF MGL 30A S18-25

Board of Health
June 6, 2019
6:30 PM
MINUTES

## Meeting called to order at 6:30PM

<u>Present:</u> Chairman, Gerald Picardi; Clerk, Robert Ogilvie; Board Member, Ralph Jensen; Kathleen Waldron, Health Agent and recording secretary; Linda Chute, Avon Civic Association; Paul Chute, Avon Civic Association; Nancy Puckett, Avon Civic Association; Bruce Lane, Avon Civic Association; and Karen Johnson, Avon Civic Association.

## **New Business**

## • Trash and Recycling at Demarco Park

The Avon Civic Association is revitalizing Demarco Park. They are asking multiple departments to help them in their efforts by donating assorted items. They requested the Board of Health purchase trash and recycling receptacles for the park instead of the Town totes. Mr. Jensen asked how many receptiable would need to be purchased. Mr. Lane requested two-three for trash and one for recycling. The Association presented a couple different receptable options.

Mr. Jensen made a motion to purchase the receptables (3 trash, 1 recycling) not to exceed \$500.00. Mr. Ogilvie seconded, all in favor. Vote passed unanimously.

### 75 Robbins Street

This property was sent an order letter from the Health Agent. The owner is in violation of four different codes. The owner requested a hearing but was unable to attend tonight's meeting. This will be heard at the meeting in July.

## • Waste Management

Health Agent proposed to have a public hearing to discuss the trash, recycling and bulk policies in town. The Board decided to have a meeting on July 11, 2019 from 6:30-7:30PM.

#### • ACES

The Board would like the Health Agent to follow up on stores selling flavored tobacco products.

## **Old Business**

• Curbside Textile Contract

The Health Agent is working with Simple Recycling to begin implementation of textile collections.

Town Physician

This position is something only in Avon by-laws. It is not a state requirement that a town physician be on the Board of Health.

## Other:

• A warrant in the amount of \$80,089.48 was approved for payment.

## **Approval of Minutes:**

• Minutes from May 9, 2019 – Mr. Ogilvie moved to approve the minutes as drafted. Mr. Jensen seconded, all in favor.

## **Next Meeting:**

• Thursday July 11, 2019 at 6:00PM in the Board of Health Office.

## Adjourned at 8:08 PM

ATTEST:

DATE:

7-11-19